
1-8



FORTUNE’S
MERCY!

Ignore Mishap, keep 
your Fate Point and 

continue driving 
onwards!

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



MODERATE MISHAP.MODERATE MISHAP.MODERATE MISHAP.MODERATE MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)





BONE
BRUISE

Until one of your 
dray horse’s Injuries 
is treated, you start 
your Turn with 1 less 
AP when driving this 

vehicle.

9-16
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



MODERATE MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)





BROKEN
RUNNING

BOARD
Until Fixed, 

passengers cannot 
strike other Engaged 

vehicles or its 
passengers with 
melee weapons.

17-25
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



MODERATE MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)





CHAMPING
AT THE BIT
Until you succeed 
at a Handle Animal 

Test, you cannot use 
Perilous Stunts when 
driving this vehicle.

26-33
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



MODERATE MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)





LOOSE
BUCKBOARD

Until Fixed, you must 
spend 1 additional AP 

to use Perilous Stunts 
when driving this 

vehicle.

34-41
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



MODERATE MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)





SPLINTERED
SPOKE

Until Fixed, your 
vehicle subtracts 1 

from its Size Modifier.

42-49
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



MODERATE MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)





SPRAINED
ANKLE

Until one of your 
dray horse’s Injuries 

is treated, reduce 
your Initiative by 
3 when driving this 

vehicle.

50-58
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



MODERATE MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)





TORN
LIGAMENT

Until one of your 
dray horse’s Injuries 
is treated, you must 
succeed at a Handle 
Animal Test or else 

cannot use Movement 
Actions when driving 

this vehicle.

59-67
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



MODERATE MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)





TWISTED
REIGNS

Until Fixed, you must 
succeed at a Handle 
Animal Test to use 
Movement Actions 
when driving this 

vehicle.

68-76
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



MODERATE MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)





UNSTRAPPED 
YOKE

Until Fixed, 
passengers must Take 
Aim to use any ranged 
weapon in this vehicle.

77-85
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



MODERATE MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)





WOBBLY
WHEEL

Until Fixed, 
passengers must flip 
the results to fail 

all Actions in Combat 
that rely on Distance 

beyond Engaged.

86-92
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



MODERATE MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)





MISFORTUNE!

Roll on the Serious 
Mishap table instead!

93-100
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



MODERATE MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



 

FORTUNE’S
MERCY!

Ignore Mishap, keep 
your Fate Point and 

continue driving 
onwards!

1-8
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



SERIOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



 

BROKEN
REIGNS

Until Fixed, you 
must succeed at a 

Handle Animal Test 
to use any Actions In 
Combat when driving 

this vehicle.

9-16
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



SERIOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



 

BROKEN
SPOKE

Until Fixed, the 
vehicle subtracts 2 

from its Size Modifier.

17-25
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



SERIOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



 

CHAFFED
ABDOMEN

Until one of your 
dray horse’s Injuries 

is treated, you cannot 
use Reactions when 
driving this vehicle.

26-33
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



SERIOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



 

CONCUSSIVE
IMPACT
Until Fixed, 

whenever you 
Position this vehicle, 

every passenger 
must succeed at an 
Athletics Test or 

else be unable to use 
Movement Actions on 

their next Turn.

34-41
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



SERIOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



42-49

 

CRACKED
AXLE

Until Fixed, 
you cannot take 

advantage of Perilous 
Stunts with this 

vehicle.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



SERIOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



 

LAME
HORSE

Until one of your 
dray horse’s Injuries 
is treated, you start 
your Turn with 2 less 
AP when driving this 

vehicle.

50-58
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



SERIOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



 

LOOSE 
SUSPENSION
Until Fixed, you 

cannot use Reactions 
when driving this 

vehicle.

59-67
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



SERIOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



 

MISALIGNED
WHEEL

Until Fixed, any time 
you fail an Operate 
Check when driving 

this vehicle, both you 
and all passengers 

suffer 2D10+2 
physical Peril.

68-76
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



SERIOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



 

SHATTERED
WHEEL HUB
Until Fixed, you 
cannot add this 

vehicle’s Size Modifier 
to Total Damage.

77-85
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



SERIOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



 

SNAPPED
REIGNS

Until Fixed, you must 
succeed at an Operate 

Check to use any 
Attack Actions.

86-92
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



SERIOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



 

MISFORTUNE!

Roll on the Grievous 
Mishap table instead!

93-100
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



SERIOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



  

FORTUNE’S
MERCY!

Ignore Mishap, keep 
your Fate Point and 

continue driving 
onwards!

1-8
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



GRIEVOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



  

BROKEN
AXLE

Until Fixed, the 
vehicle cannot move, 

and immediately 
Crashes.

9-16
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



GRIEVOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



  

BROKEN
SUSPENSION

Until Fixed, you must 
flip the results to fail 

all Operate Checks 
when driving this 

vehicle.

17-25
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



GRIEVOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



  

LOCKED-UP
DRIVETRAIN

Your vehicle comes to 
a sudden stop, until 
it flips over onto 
your dray horses.

They are all Slain!, 
and passengers and the 
driver miraculously 

survive. 

Your vehicle is 
Wrecked!.

26-33
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



GRIEVOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



  

LOST
WHEEL

Until Fixed, you 
cannot add your [AB] 

when driving this 
vehicle. If at least 50% 
of a vehicle’s wheels 
are already lost, the 
vehicle is Wrecked!.

34-41
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



GRIEVOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



  

SHATTERED
BOX SEAT

Until Fixed, 
you cannot use 

Movement Actions.

42-49
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



GRIEVOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



  

SHATTERED
THOROUGHBRACE

Until Fixed, 
passengers must Get 

Up before using 
any other Action 

In Combat on their 
Turn.

50-58
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



GRIEVOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



  

SLAUGHTERED
STEED

One dray animal 
is Slain!. You must 

immediately succeed 
at an Operate Check 
to loosen the dead 

animal from the yoke 
or else the vehicle 

Crashes.

59-67
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



GRIEVOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



68-76

  

SUDDEN
STOP

Your vehicle comes 
to a sudden stop, as 
both the driver and 

passengers are thrown 
from the vehicle, 

suffering Damage from 
falling from a number 
of yards equal to the 

Size Modifier.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



GRIEVOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



  

TORN
CARGO 
STRAPS

Until Fixed, all cargo 
stored inside or out 

is left in this vehicle’s 
wake as it travels.

77-85
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



GRIEVOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



  

TWISTED
CHASSIS

Until Fixed, when 
the vehicle is in a 
collision with or 
Sideswipes another 
vehicle, it suffers 
the same Damage it 
inflicts upon the 

vehicles.

86-92
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



GRIEVOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



  

FATAL
CRASH

Your vehicle and 
its dray horses flip 
over multiple times 
in a twisted wreck 
of splintered wood, 

bone and blood; your 
vehicle is instantly 
Wrecked! and the 
driver, passengers 

and dray horses are 
instantly Slain!

93-100
Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)



GRIEVOUS MISHAP.

Tyler Lindsey-Delise (Order #28143039)


